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After a wet and cold spring, things are at last warming up.  The beast from the east has 
long gone and I would like to thank all the farmers and helpers for the great job done in 
trying to keep roads clear under very trying conditions. 
 
The defibrillator on the wall of the Village Hall is now up and running, many thanks to the 
Big Lottery Fund for funding this worthwhile piece of equipment. 
 
This year’s Hullabaloo will be held on the 16th June.  Please come along and give your 
support. 
 
At the moment, all allotments are let out and these give the Parish Council an extra 
income.  
 
I would also like to thank fellow Councillors for their help and support over the last year 
and to Jennie, our Clerk for all the hard work done on our behalf. 


